### 4 Rules of Firearm Safety

- Always treat firearms as if they are loaded at all times.
- Never point a firearm at something you are not willing to destroy.
- Keep your finger off of the trigger until your sights are on target.
- Always be sure of your target and what is beyond it.



## FEBRUARY - MARCH 2023 WWW.NORTHTROYSTAG.ORG



Like us on Facebook!

https://www.facebook.com/NTSRGC/

P O Box 272 Cohoes, NY 12047

Mailing address:

Club:

GPS: 165 Cushman Rd Melrose, NY 12121

# **Upcoming Events:**

- March monthly membership meeting is SUNDAY March 5<sup>th</sup> at 1:00pm
- ELECTIONS are March 5 from 11:00a.m. until 1:15 p.m.
- Annual game dinner will take place on March 4<sup>th</sup> from 2:00-6:00pm
- Spring Work Party April 29, 8:00a.m. til Noon

## **Reminders:**

- We're still in need of a Habitat and Grounds chairman! Let us know if you're interested in filling this vacancy.
- Call Ron! Good and welfare news? Call Ron! Just want to chat? CALL RON 518-237-1628 OR 518-256-7891
- ONLY NON JACKETED BULLETS ARE ALLOWED ON THE INDOOR RANGE
- Please remember to sign the book and review the rules when visiting any of our ranges.
- If you'd like more detailed information about our leagues and events, please visit our website www.NorthTroyStag.org
- Please visit our Facebook page for the most up to date information https://www.facebook.com/NTSRG/

The newsletter is published 6 times per year; February, April, June, August, October and December. If you have something you'd like published in the club newsletter, please submit via email no later than the 15th of the month preceding publication to Sarah Cole - scnjp64@gmail.com

# From the Secretary's Desk

Welcome to the first edition of the digital newsletter! Talk to your fellow members to find out if they've been receiving e-mails from the club. If not, have them send their e-mail information via the contact us link on the webpage. If you prefer, we'll leave some paper copies on the bar for your reading pleasure.

I know I'm a little late getting this out to you since February is almost over. Here's what's been happening at North Troy Stag...

<u>Mondays</u>: The Adirondack Foothills Pistol League continues to compete. As of the February meeting, they had 7 wins and no losses so far this season! If you're interested in this league, contact Gary Hebert at 518-441-8163.

<u>Tuesdays</u>: The women's pistol league continues. Shooting begins at 6:30. Non-members are also welcome. Bring your .22, eye and ear protection and a smile! New shooters are welcome also! The ladies are happy to help you get acquainted with the league.

<u>Wednesdays</u>: Indoor archery continues. Gates open at 6:00. Shooting begins at 7:00. Bring whatever bow you like to shoot single or 3 spot targets.

Thursdays: Indoor bullseye league begins at 6:30. Come on down!

The annual Game Dinner will take place on March 4<sup>th</sup> from 2:00 until 6:00pm. Tickets are SOLD OUT! We're looking for venison donations. If you have some to donate, please get it to the club by March 1<sup>st</sup> at the latest. Thank you in advance! We'll see you there!

Sunday March 5<sup>th</sup> at 1:00pm is our monthly membership meeting. As discussed in prior meetings, we'd like to see an increase in participation from the membership. Contact your member friends and come on down. Meetings last less than an hour typically. It's a great way to stay up to date on what's going on at the club, connect with other members and maybe even win the 50/50 drawing (if I don't)! Everyone loves a little extra cash!

That being said, prior to the March 5<sup>th</sup> meeting, we'll be holding Elections. Polls open at 11 am so be sure to arrive early to cast your vote. This year, we have two 1 year terms and a 5 year term to fill. Nominations are now closed. The following members will be running for a director's seat:

Dennis Debonis, Terry Lockrow, Tyler Wells

No one signed up to run against the incumbent officers so they will be elected by 1 vote cast by the secretary at the meeting.

To be eligible to run for office, you must attend at least half of the monthly membership meetings. This equates to approximately 5 hours per calendar year of your time. There's 10 more meetings to go in 2023. Please consider getting involved!

Monthly membership meetings switch to the first Tuesday of the month at 7:00pm beginning in April.

Spring will be here before you know it! Keep your eye out for updates on spring leagues and happenings. Attached is a flier for this year's action pistol league. We'll need plenty of volunteers for our spring cleanup (April 29) and the club wide garage sale? (also TBD).

Until next time,

Sarah Cole



#### **Officers**

John McCarty – President – 518-235-0887 Eric Einbinder – VP – 518-496-7800 Phil Hembdt – Treasurer – 518-283-5183 Sarah Cole– Secretary – 518-701-4116 Meagan Miller – Financial Secretary – 518-265-8635

#### **Directors**

Mark Farley Terry Lockrow Sean McCarty Joe Janak Deb Busold John Ward

#### **Committees**

Archery – Bill Gibbons/Terry Lockrow Pistol – J McCarty/Paul Agnetta Grounds/Enviro – VACANT\*\*\*\*\* Rifle – D Jensen, T Kelly, & J Lasek Website – Kim Wilson Trap – Phil Hembdt & Joe Janak House – Sean McCarty Education – J McCarty